
 

  Newsletter 

Tuesday​ ​12​ ​September​ ​2017
  

This​ ​week 
11/09-15/09 ​ ​​ ​​ ​​ ​​ ​​ ​Year​ ​6​ ​Tonga​ ​Service​ ​Trip 
Fri​ ​15/09​ ​​ ​​ ​​ ​​ ​​ ​​ ​​ ​​ ​​ ​​ ​​ ​​ ​​ ​9.00am ​ ​​ ​​ ​​ ​​ ​​ ​Assembly​ ​hosted​ ​by​ ​Room​ ​5 
 

Coming​ ​up 
Tue​ ​19/09 ​ ​​ ​​ ​​ ​​ ​​ ​Mufti​ ​Day​ ​(birthday​ ​theme) 
Thur​ ​21/09 ​ ​​ ​​ ​​ ​​ ​​ ​School​ ​Discos  
Fri​ ​22/09​ ​​ ​​ ​​ ​​ ​​ ​​ ​​ ​​ ​​ ​​ ​​ ​​ ​​ ​2.15-3.00 ​ ​​ ​​ ​​ ​​ ​​ ​21st​ ​Birthday​ ​Community​ ​Celebration 
Fri​ ​22/09​ ​​ ​​ ​​ ​​ ​​ ​​ ​​ ​​ ​​ ​​ ​​ ​​ ​​ ​7.00pm ​ ​​ ​​ ​​ ​​ ​​ ​21st​ ​Birthday​ ​Quiz​ ​Night 
Wed​ ​27/09​ ​​ ​​ ​​ ​​ ​​ ​​ ​​ ​​ ​​ ​12.00​ ​-​ ​1.15pm ​ ​​ ​​ ​​ ​​ ​​ ​Korean​ ​Celebration 
Fri​ ​29/09 ​ ​​ ​​ ​​ ​​ ​​ ​End​ ​of​ ​Term​ ​3 
 

Term​ ​4 
Fri​ ​03/11​ ​​ ​​ ​​ ​​ ​​ ​​ ​​ ​​ ​​ ​​ ​​ ​​ ​9​ ​-​ ​2.30pm ​ ​​ ​​ ​​ ​​ ​​ ​Senior​ ​Athletics​ ​at​ ​Mt​ ​Smart​ ​(8yrs​ ​up) 
Wed​ ​29/11​ ​​ ​​ ​​ ​​ ​​ ​​ ​​ ​​ ​9​ ​-​ ​12.30pm​ ​​ ​​ ​​ ​​ ​​ ​​ ​​ ​​ ​​ ​​ ​​ ​​ ​​ ​Junior​ ​Athletics​ ​at​ ​KTS  

 

Quick​ ​Look 
● Te​ ​Wiki​ ​o​ ​te​ ​Reo​ ​Māori 
● Tonga​ ​Trip​ ​update 
● Relieving​ ​teachers 
● Koru​ ​reports​ ​and​ ​3​ ​Way​ ​Conferences​ ​(3WLCs) 
● Talent​ ​Quest 
● 21st​ ​Birthday​ ​celebrations 

 
A​ ​warm​ ​Kohia​ ​​ ​​‘Haere​ ​Mai’​ ​​to​ ​Isaac​ ​who​ ​has​ ​started​ ​with​ ​us​ ​in​ ​Room​ ​3. 
 
Well the term is rushing by at a frightening speed and here we are with less than a week until our                     
21st birthday celebrations begin. We’re all getting very excited and looking forward to a few               
surprises​ ​that​ ​will​ ​be​ ​appearing​ ​at​ ​various​ ​times​ ​and​ ​places​ ​throughout​ ​the​ ​week. 
 
Te​ ​Wiki​ ​o​ ​Te​ ​Reo​ ​Maori 
This week is Maori Language Week. The theme for this week’s celebration of te reo Māori is simply                  

‘Kia Ora te reo Māori’. This theme was chosen to celebrate New Zealand’s indigenous greeting and                

to remind us all that we are using and understanding more te reo Māori every day. At KTS we                   

treasure te reo and are continually working to strengthen our own knowledge of the words and                

phrases we can use in daily conversations. Just as important is gaining a deeper understanding of the                 

tikanga (correct procedure, custom or protocol) of events and celebrations. Recent lessons have led              

to children being able to create their own pepeha (introduction) completely in te reo. They greet                

each other and their kaiako (teacher) and talk about how they are feeling, all in te reo. Through all of                    

our​ ​efforts​ ​our​ ​nation’s​ ​unique​ ​language​ ​is​ ​being​ ​revitalised.  
 

To​ ​access​ ​information,​ ​resources​ ​and​ ​scheduled​ ​events​ ​you​ ​can​ ​visit​ ​the​ ​Māori​ ​Language 

Commission​ ​website; 

http://www.tetaurawhiri.govt.nz/events-and-promotions/maori-language-week/ 

Kia​ ​Ora! 

Gaylene​ ​Hewlett 

 

http://www.tetaurawhiri.govt.nz/events-and-promotions/maori-language-week/


 

 
Update​ ​from​ ​Tonga 
Some of our Year 6s are away in Tonga and today they            
have been spending the day at Kolonga School to         
whom they have donated over $6000 worth of sports         
and office equipment. Reports from the group say        
that it’s hot but enjoyable and that school in Tonga is           
different in many ways but kids are everywhere and         
there was no problem making connections and having        
fun together. As a bonus, Alison has joined the group          
as the second staff member. Even though she is         
technically still on her fellowship, her offer to join the          
trip has saved KTS significant costs in relievers –         
especially as even getting a reliever at all is currently          
not​ ​guaranteed​ ​in​ ​Auckland​ ​(see​ ​below). 
 
Relieving​ ​teachers​ ​and​ ​split​ ​classes 
You may be aware that last week we had to split a small number of classes as we were unable to                     
source any relievers to cover illness or absence of teachers from the school. Splitting classes involves                
sending groups of 4-5 students to join classes of a similar age range for the day because their normal                   
teacher is away. Until recently we have been able to avoid splitting classes as we only really use it as                    
a last resort. Unfortunately, we have found that it is becoming increasingly difficult to source               
relieving teachers, especially if we need to source them from a teacher agency or at short notice. We                  
very much value the casual relievers who work for us on a regular basis and will always contact them                   
first​ ​in​ ​an​ ​effort​ ​to​ ​minimise​ ​disruption​ ​when​ ​a​ ​class’​ ​regular​ ​teacher​ ​is​ ​absent. 
 
Koru​ ​team​ ​Reports​ ​and​ ​3WLCs  
Koru parents will have received an email from their child’s teacher letting them know who is                
receiving an Anniversary or Progress report on Friday 22nd September. Those same families will be               
also invited to attend 3 Way Learning Conferences on Monday 25 September. If you are one of the                  
families receiving a report you can now book a 3WLC by going to: ​www.schoolinterviews.co.nz and               
entering the code ​kbeba ​and follow the instructions. As per usual, if you have any questions please                 
ask. 
 
Talent​ ​Quest 
It is time for all of our talented students to start preparing for ‘​KTS has talent’​, our annual Talent                   
Quest. This will be taking place next term with the finals being held from 6-9 November. More                 
information​ ​about​ ​this​ ​will​ ​follow. 
 

21st Birthday Celebrations ​are taking place next week from 18th to 22nd September. Luckily our               
volunteer list is starting to fill up - ​thank you to those parents who are coming along to support the                    
various events throughout the week - we couldn’t do it without you! We are still ‘short’ on helpers                  
for the Quiz Night, particularly with the preparation and serving of food (see Rae Ah Chee’s request                 
for​ ​help​ ​below).​ ​​ ​If​ ​you​ ​can​ ​help​ ​please​ ​either​ ​contact​ ​Rae​ ​directly​ ​or​ ​email​ ​​Hansha@kts.school.nz​. 
 

Here​ ​are​ ​the​ ​events​ ​for​ ​the​ ​week: 
● Mon​ ​18th​ ​Sept  

A​ ​History​ ​Wall​ ​will​ ​be​ ​set​ ​up​ ​with​ ​facts​ ​and​ ​photos​ ​of​ ​the​ ​past​ ​21​ ​years. 
● Tues​ ​19th​ ​Sept 

Mufti​ ​day​ ​for​ ​the​ ​students​ ​(birthday​ ​theme)​ ​with​ ​gold​ ​coin​ ​donation. 
● Wed​ ​20th​ ​Sept 

Collaborative​ ​Artwork​ ​to​ ​be​ ​revealed​ ​(KTS​ ​students’​ ​contribution) 
● Thurs​ ​21st​ ​Sep​t 

Junior​ ​Disco​ ​5.00pm​ ​-​ ​6.30pm 
Senior​ ​Disco​ ​7.00pm​ ​-​ ​8.30pm 
Disco tickets are available to buy NOW through Kindo (​KTS Shop​) at $8 per student. There                
will also be door sales with Eftpos available. The ticket includes a small drink and small bag                 
of​ ​chips.​ ​Glow​ ​items​ ​will​ ​be​ ​available​ ​to​ ​buy​ ​for​ ​$2​ ​each. 

 

https://partner.tgcl.co.nz/shop/user_home.shtml
mailto:Hansha@kts.school.nz
http://www.schoolinterviews.co.nz/


 

● Fri​ ​22nd​ ​Sept 
Community​ ​Celebration​ ​from​ ​2.15-3.00pm​ ​where​ ​there​ ​will​ ​be​ ​cake​ ​cutting​ ​and​ ​sharing. 
Quiz​ ​night​ ​​starting​ ​at​ ​7.00pm​ ​in​ ​the​ ​school​ ​hall. 

 
You are all welcome to pop by throughout the week to see the History Wall and Collaborative                 
Artwork and of course we look forward to you joining us on Friday afternoon (22nd) for the                 
community​ ​celebration! 
 
There are only a couple of tables left for the quiz night so be quick! Contact Hansha at school if you                     
can​ ​make​ ​up​ ​a​ ​table​ ​of​ ​10​ ​(​hansha@kts.school.nz​). 
 
Quiz​ ​Night​ ​FOOD​ ​Helpers​ ​please! 
I​ ​am​ ​seeking​ ​help​ ​on​ ​Thursday​ ​21st​ ​and​ ​Friday​ ​22nd​ ​September​ ​between​ ​9am​ ​–​ ​3pm. 
We​ ​are​ ​feeding​ ​attendees​ ​on​ ​QUIZ​ ​NIGHT​ ​with​ ​substantial​ ​food​ ​which​ ​will​ ​suffice​ ​as​ ​"dinner"​ ​to 
enable​ ​them​ ​to​ ​enjoy​ ​a​ ​fun-filled​ ​night​ ​in​ ​celebration​ ​of​ ​our​ ​school’s​ ​21st​ ​birthday. 
We​ ​are​ ​also​ ​wanting​ ​a​ ​few​ ​waiters​ ​for​ ​the​ ​night.​​ ​NB​ ​If​ ​you​ ​are​ ​already​ ​at​ ​a​ ​table,​ ​you​ ​can​ ​still 
volunteer​ ​to​ ​be​ ​a​ ​waiter​ ​as​ ​food​ ​will​ ​be​ ​served​ ​between​ ​quiz​ ​rounds. 
Please​ ​email​ ​your​ ​availability​ ​with​ ​the​ ​hours​ ​available​ ​to:​ ​​raepac1@gmail.com​.​ ​​Thank​ ​you. 
 
Thank​ ​you​ ​to​ ​the​ ​sponsors​ ​below​ ​who​ ​are​ ​supporting​ ​our​ ​Quiz​ ​night: 
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